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On October 7-13, the Hyojeong Seonghwa Youth 7-day Workshop was held at the Pak-chong Training 

Center in Thailand with a total of 70 participants. The Hyojeong Seonghwa Youth 7-day Workshop was 

attended by two groups, the first group consisted of high schoolers and university students, and the 

second group consisted of elementary students and middle schoolers. The first group workshop was held 

for 3 days and the second group workshop was held for 4 days. 

 

Through the opening ceremony, Heavenly Asia Pacific Branch President In-cheon Kim delivered a 

hopeful message entitled with "Do you want to be a blessed person?" and On the second day, self-

reflection, special lectures and team activities were conducted, and on the third day, the participants went 

to Tree of Love, which the Heavenly Asia Branch designated a tree as it at the Pak-chong Training 

Center, and they spent time praying and writing what they felt and inspiration they were moved during the 

workshop. On the fourth day, the second group came and spent time teaming and preparing for the 

workshop, and on the fifth day, the opening ceremony and full-fledged team activities were held. On the 

sixth day, special lecture sessions and talent show sessions were held, and on the seventh day, the whole 

schedule was completed after the closing ceremony. 

 

 


